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February 24, 2022 

RE: Mountain View Estates 20-lot subdivision, RM Mills Construction.  Approximate address 18000 North 

6000 West Garland, UT 84312.  Part of Parcel # 07-045-0062. 

To whom it may concern: 

At the request of RM Mills Construction an evaluation of the above mentioned property was conducted by 

Jex Environmental Solutions and the Bear River Health Department, Environmental Health Services.  It was 

determined that soil conditions allow for a single onsite wastewater system to be installed to service a single 

family dwelling on these lots as they have been presented if the following conditions are met. 

1- The single family homes on these lots shall be serviced by a packed bed media system.  It is required 
that this requirement be noted on the subdivision final plat map.  

2- The drainfield portions of these systems shall be located on the eastern most 100 feet of these lots 
where the soils were evaluated and deemed feasible.  It is required that this portion of the lot be 
noted and marked on the subdivision final plat map.  

3- Soil loading rates for these lots will be established according the the Jex Environmental Solutions 
report Table 1, dated August 11, 2021.  Soil loading rates will be based on the soil texture, 
classification and type.   

4- These lots will be serviced by private, individual wells.  The placement of these wells will need to 
meet the separation distance from all of the onsite wastewater systems of the subdivision.  We 
recommend that these well placement areas be identified on the subdivision final plat map.  
 

The on-site wastewater disposal systems are to be installed in accordance with R317-4, Utah Administrative 
Code, Onsite Wastewater Systems Rule.  This includes maintaining a minimum separation distance between 
the wastewater systems and any wells in the area.  Before installation begins a septic permit will need to be 
obtained from this office.  These systems shall be designed and engineered by a Utah state level 3 
wastewater professional.  Final approval will be given only after an on-site inspection of the completed 
project and prior to any backfilling. 
Please be advised that an affirmative statement of feasibility does not imply that it will be possible to install 
additional wastewater systems beyond the number specified in this letter.   
Also be advised that feasibility status may change if additional information is presented or if the conditions 
change.  Feel free to contact me with any questions. 
Sincerely,  

 
Mark Rees 

LEHS 

Environmental Health Services 

 


